OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA

Notice is hereby given that the Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will
hold a regular Public Works Meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the: Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton
Date /Time: Tuesday, January 15, 2013 @ 6:00 PM
Location: Fire Station Training Room, Fire Station — 401 E. Main St, Stoughton, WI 53589
Members: Eric Olstad - Chair, Michael Engelberger, Tom Majewski, Sony Swangstu — Vice Chair, Mayc
Donna Olson
Item # CALL TO ORDER
1 Communications:
2 Reports: Activity, Street Openings
Item # OLD BUSINESS
3 2011 East Main Street Construction Project Update
4 Public Informational Meeting — Partial One Way Street Riverside Drive
5 Stormwater Utility Credit Update
Item # NEW BUSINESS
6 Approve December 18, 2012 Meeting Minutes
7 Discussion on Trail Maintenance for Arnett Property
8 Future Agenda Items:
ADJOURNMENT
cc: Council Members, City Leadership Team, City Attorney Matthew P. Dregne,

Library Administrative Assistant Debbie Myren, Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan, Tim Onsager
Stoughton School District, Deb Blaney, Bill Livick Oregon Observer, Stoughton Newspaper/WI
State Journal/Capital Times, Gerald Olsen - 317 Prospect Lane

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL

NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door)
will be locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth
Street entrance or if you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-
6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.




CITY OF STOUGHTON
STREET DEPARTMENT

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589

KARL D. MANTHE

Street Superintendent
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

(608) 877-8387 Fax
www.cityofstoughton.com Activity Report
‘ Streets & Parks

Department
December 15, 2012 — January 15, 2013

The first major storm snow of the season blanketed the city with 12 plus inches of snow
on December 20th and 21st. Crews worked many hours dealing with this difficult storm
that brought wet heavy snow, drifting snow, thunder snow and freezing temperatures.

With the severity of the storm, the first Snow Emergency of the season was called and
everything went smoothly as crews were well prepared and equipment was all ready for

snow removal.

Crews have been busy hauling snow the last 2 weeks from this snow event to make room
for the next snowfall.

Prior to the major snow event, crews were cutting tree saplings in the Page St/Roby Road
Greenway.

Once snow cleanup is completed, crews will be back performing winter tree trimming
maintenance.,

Crew hauled in more straight brine 80/20 mixture in from Dane County Highway
Department. Have 2 different mixtures for this season, a straight 80/20 salt brine and an

80/10/10 salt brine with chloride and geo melt for colder temps.

Christmas tree collection has started and will continue until the end of January. Crews
are chipping Christmas trees.

Fleet Maintenance Manager is making repairs to snow removal equipment from recent
snow plowing. Continues to perform monthly equipment preventive maintenance and
repairs for all city departments.

Holiday decorations removed from street light poles downtown.

Fleet Manager, Street Foreman and I continue to meet with Jeff Hazekamp from Angus
Young to work on Space Need Study.

S:\public works\Activity Reports\Activity Report December 15, 2012 - January 15,

2013.doc
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Parks Department has been busy with snow removal from city owned sidewalks. Crews
have also started flooding Norse Park Ice Staking Rink.

Other routine tasks completed during the last month include; dumping trash barrels
downtown, cleaning fleet and garage, sign and traffic signal repairs, repair downtown
street lights and traffic signals.

Happy New Year

Respectfully Submitted,

Karl D. Manthe

Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent

S:\public works\Activity Reports\Activity Report December 15, 2012 - January 15,
2013.doc
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CITY OF STOUGHTON
STREET DEPARTMENT

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622
(608) 877-8387 Fax

KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintendent
kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

wwuw.cityofstoughton.com

Date: January 7, 2013

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe - Street Superintendent
Subject: 2011 East Main Street Construction Update

A letter (included in packet) from project engineer Mark Fisher of Strand Engineers Inc. was sent to
Darrel Fox, the president of RT Fox Contractors, Inc.

The letter summarizes the straightedge testing, the defective work, and the need to respond by January
18, 2013 with a written plan to agree or not to complete the work outlined in the letter.

A copy of this letter and a letter explaining the action the city has taken to date to resolve this issue was

also sent to the Western Surety Company (issued performance and payment bonds) from City Attorney
Matthew Dregne

If any new information becomes available, | will share that with committee members at the meeting.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper





Strand Associates, Inc.
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December 18, 2012

Mr. Daryl Fox, President
R.T. Fox Contractors, Inc.
5628 West County Road M
P.O. Box 331

Edgerton, WI 53534

Re: East Main Street Reconstruction
Contract 1-2011
City of Stoughton

Dear Mr. Fox:

By reference, the specifications for the East Main Street Reconstruction project require the
pavement surface to be tested for smoothness with a 10-foot straightedge. This testing was
completed on November 14, 2012. The results of the testing are summarized in the enclosed
report.

Straightedge tests were completed at various locations along the project length. The tested
surface failed to meet the specified tolerance, confirming that the pavement is not smooth. As
indicated in the report, no arca that was tested met the specified tolerance. In accordance with
Article 13.02 of the General Conditions of the contract, the asphalt surface paving is
considered to be defective and has been rejected. Observed defects include, but are not limited
to, a surface that is not smooth, workmanship concerns with seams in the pavement, rolling
issues, segregation of asphalt surface material, and small puddles.

Correction of the defective work is required. Because of the extent of the defects, correction
shall include removal and replacement of the asphalt surface course summarized as follows:

L Implement traffic control and detour as described in the Contract Documents.

2. Mill the entire pavement surface to a minimum depth of 2 inches.

3. Complete any required wedge milling and/or paving.

4. Apply tack coat.

5. Place a minimum thickness of 2 inches of asphaltic concrete in accordance with
Contract Documents. ]

6. Apply pavement markings as described in Contract Documents.

The above work shall be completed between May 20, 201 3, and June 28, 2013,
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Strand Assoociates, ne?
Mr. Daryl Fox, President
R.T. Fox Contractors, Inc.
Page 2
December 18, 2012

Please reply in writing by January 18, 2013, whether or not you agree to complete the
corrective work outlined in this letter.

Please call me with any questions.
Sincerely,
STRAND ASSOCI@TIES, INC.®
Ul AL
Mark A. Fisher, P.E.
Enclosures
c/enc.: Karl Manthe, Street Superintendent, City of Stoughton

Rodney Scheel, Director of Planning and Development, City of Stoughton
Matt Dregne, City Attorney, Stafford Rosenbaum LLP

MAF:sme\SAMAINO00--1099\1 040054\ Wrd\Testing Letter 2.docx
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CITY OF STOUGHTON
STREET DEPARTMENT AR D VAN

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, W1 53589 Street Superintendent
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us
(608) 877-8387 Fax

wuwuw.cityofstoughton.com

Date: January 7, 2013

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent

Subject: Public Informational Hearing — Riverside Drive Partial One Way Street

I have enclosed all correspondence received from residents and city emergency personnel as it relates
to making Riverside Drive a Partial One Way Street.

The Street Department sent out @ 170 letters and placed an official ad in the Courier Hub to notify city
residents of the Public Informational Meeting. Residents, who received letters either live next to or may
use Riverside Drive daily.

Information received at January 15, 2013 meeting will be used to assist the committee with making a
decision and recommendation to Council to support or deny at the February 19, 2013 Public Works
Committee meeting.

Please let me know if you have any questions

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper





January 3, 2013

Resident
Stoughton, WI. 53589

To whom it may concern,

This notice is being sent to you because you live nearby or may use Riverside Drive. At this time there is
a proposed to change this street to a partial one way street.

The City of Stoughton Public Works Committee is holding an informational meeting to seek input on this
proposed change on Tuesday January 15, 2013 at 6:00 pm in the Fire Station Training Room.

I have included a copy of the press release.

If you are unable to attend the meeting and would like to provide comments, you can contact me at the
Street Department Office at 873-6303 or by email at kmanthe @ci.stoughton.wi.us

Please let me know if you have any questions

Sincerely,

Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent

Enc.





NOTICE OF
PUBLIC INFORMATIONAL
MEETING

The City of Stoughton Public Works Committee will hold a Public Works
Committee Meeting on Tuesday, January 15, 2013, at 6:00 p.m., in the Fire
Station Training Room, Stoughton Fire Station, 401 East Main Street,
Stoughton, WI to seek input from residents on making Riverside Drive a Partial
One Way Street.

The street currently is open for 2-way traffic and is bordered by Riverside Park,
Riverside Cemetery, Yahara River, and residential homes. The proposed partial one
way street is for driving westbound, starting at the drive that goes behind the
cemetery to S. Page Street.

Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent

Published January 3 & 10, 2013

S:\public works\Informational Meeting Ad Riverside Dr Partial One Way Street Jan 2013.doc





January 9, 2013
Phone Messages/Conversations Riverside Drive Partial One Way Street

Randy Ree, 124 E Milwaukee Street (January 8, 2013 @ 1:55 pm): Mr. Ree is against Riverside Dr
becoming one way street. “There is no need for this, Riverside Drive is not used much, traffic will use
road behind cemetery which is not one way”

John & Faye Rasmussen, 201 Riverside Drive {January 8, 2013 @ 2:57 pm): Both john & Faye
Rasmussen are in support of change. “Have lived there for 33 years and are frighten for family with
stroller when car comes over hill - delighted, long overdue” “Doing great things in park that will bring
more families to area”

Thomas Anderson 309 Garfield St (January 8 @ 3:25 pm-works at night and cannot attend meeting):
Mr. Anderson is against proposed change. “Grandfather has driven on that street for 71 years with no
problem, doesn’t see any reason for change — there hasn’t been any problems”





Memorandum

To:  Karl Manthe

From: Chief Greg Leck

Date: 1/7/2013

Re:  Riverside Drive One Way Proposal

Dear Karl,

The purpose of this memo is to provide you with our opinion of changing Riverside Drive to a
one-way street. From a public safety standpoint, I don’t believe that it is necessary to change
this street to one-way traffic and may actually be in the best interest of public safety to leave the
street open to two-way traffic.

Clearly, this issue has been very vague on the reasoning for the proposed one-way traffic
change. The police department has not received specific reports of concerns for pedestrian
safety on Riverside Drive. Also, a brief records evaluation of traffic stops on Riverside Drive
revealed 2 citations and 1 warning for speeding in 2012, and 1 cite and 1 warning for speed in
2011. Neither year indicates a growing safety concern.

Further, by changing the roadway to one-way traffic there would be reduced neighborhood
access. Our community already has a natural barrier with the Yahara River that limits access to
neighborhoods. By eliminating one direction of traffic on Riverside Drive it moves traffic down
to Milwaukee Street for access. This could be a public safety concern as it may add to

response times.

Additionally, the one-way restriction would likely cause increased traffic on the alley way
between Riverside Drive and Milwaukee Street. This potential increased traffic would be unsafe
and be difficult for enforcement action.

This matter was also recently examined by the Public Safety Committee. At that time, the
Public Safety Committee chose to take no action and leave Riverside Drive as a two-way
street. Again, we have not heard any compelling reasons to have Riverside Drive changed to a
one-way street.

Respectfully,

Greg Leck
Chief of Police





©

From: Karl Manthe

Sent: Monday, December 10, 2012 11:25 AM
To: Cathy Rigdon; Greg Leck; Marty Lamers
Cc: Donna Olson; Eric Olstad

Subject: Seeking input on Riverside Drive

Hello Emergency Service Leaders,

The Public Works Committee is holding a Public Informational Meeting at the January 15,
2013 Public Works Committee Meeting to seek input from residents on making Riverside
Drive a Partial One Way Street.

The Public Works Committee would like some input from you on how this proposed change
would or would not affect your department.

The partial one way street would be going westbound starting at the road that goes behind
the cemetery to S. Page Street.

Thanks in advance for your response
Karl

Karl D Manthe

Street Superintendent
City of Stoughton

515 S. Fourth Street
Stoughton, WI. 53589
Office 608-873-6303
Fax 608-877-8387





Karl Manthe

From:
Sent:
To:

Cc:
Subject:

SAEMS Members ~

Cathy Rigdon

Monday, December 10, 2012 3:39 PM

Andrew Boersma (AndrewBoersma24@gmail.com); Bette Schieldt
(bschieldt@yahoo.com); Bill Brue (bdbrue@charter.net); Bill Brue
(bruebi@stoughton.k12.wi.us); Cathy Rigdon; Chris Dargis (cadargis@wisc.edu); Chris
Halverson (chris.halverson@m3ins.com); Christopher Eddy (ceddy@glhec.org); Dave
Vernig (elliotsam@charter.net); David Erdman (erdfamily@yahoo.com); Derek Weum
(emtweum@gmail.com); Ed Bailey (medic3sto@yahoo.com); Garry Hanson
(heibhans@charter.net); Gregory DeMets (gdemets@att.net); Jacqueline Mastny
(jimastny@smcm.edu); Jennifer Allred [saemsport36@yahoo.com]; Jeremy Beck; Jerry
Hendrickson (jerrypeggyh@charter.net); Joshua Ripp (Joshua.Ripp@gmail.com); Karl
Manthe; Kate Collins (waffleage@yahoo.com); Kristin Ott; Linda Kreider
(lindakreider@sbcglobal.net); Lisa Schimelpfenig; Lucas Hale; Luke Johnson (cameoz24
@yahoo.com); Mary Erdman (erdfamily@charter.net); Meegan Rowe
(meeganm@hotmail.com); Melanie Meckley (melmeck8@hotmail.com); Michael Fose
(fosex001@umn.edu); Nathan Hruska (nathanhruska@live.com); Patrick Shields
(delta7375@hotmail.com); Peggy Hendrickson (jerrypeggyh@charter.net); Rebecka
Romine; Renee Noltemeyer; CHATTYRENEE@YAHOO.COM; Renee Taylor; Renee
Taylor (rrrtaylor3@aol.com); Richard Smithback (SFGH_71@msn.com); Robert Baldauf
(emtjim@me.com); Robert Christofferson (bobclinda@msn.com); Scott Griffin
(griffins@deerfield.k12.wi.us); Scott Holm (scottholm@uwalumni.com); Scott Ruef
(sruefd54@aol.com); Steve Pulley (sf.pulley@hosp.wisc.edu); Steve Wiese (DGAJ0212
@gmail.com); Steve Wiese (firejake1033@yahoo.com); Sue Sveum
(susanlwoods@yahoo.com); Terry Rigdon (trigdon30@hotmail.com); Wanda Keniston
(wjkeniston@hotmail.com); Warren Tripp (wtripp@charter.net)

Donna Olson; Eric Olstad

FW: Seeking input on Riverside Drive

Please read this email from Karl, and provide feedback if you have a comment/suggestion or
strong feeling (one way or another). The emails can be sent directly to Karl, or can be a
‘respond to all”. I am also interested in receiving your input. Please cc me on your responses.

Karl’s email is: kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi. s

Thanks,
Cathy
©

From: Karl Manthe

Sent: Monday, December 10, 2012 11:25 AM
To: Cathy Rigdon; Greg Leck; Marty Lamers
Cc: Donna Olson; Eric Olstad

Subject: Seeking input on Riverside Drive

Hello Emergency Service Leaders,

The Public Works Committee is holding a Public Informational Meeting at the January 15, 2013 Public
Works Committee Meeting to seek input from residents on making Riverside Drive a Partial One Way

Street.





Karl Manthe

From: Kristin Ott

Sent: Monday, December 10, 2012 3:45 PM
To: Karl Manthe

Subject: Input to the one way st.

Don’t do it......does that say enough?? Too confusing for people. We use it for EMS also.

On a side note, | personally do use that road driving both ways.

Kristin L. Ott

Receptionist Stoughton Area Senior Center
Mon-Thurs. 608-873-8585

248 W. Main St.

Stoughton, WI 53589
kott@ci.stoughton.wi.us

Stoughton EMS Personnel Director 608-209-7772
City of Stoughton Board of Appeals
City of Stoughton Chief Election Inspector





Karl Manthe

From: Jennifer Allred [saemsport36@yahoo.com]
Sent: Monday, December 10, 2012 4:14 PM
To: Cathy Rigdon; AndrewBoersma24@gmail.com; bschieldt@yahoo.com;

bdbrue@charter.net; bruebi@stoughton.k12.wi.us; cadargis@wisc.edu,
chris.halverson@m3ins.com; ceddy@glhec.org; elliotsam@charter.net;
erdfamily@yahoo.com; emtweum@gmail.com; medic3sto@yahoo.com;
heibhans@charter.net; gdemets@att.net; jimastny@smcm.edu; jbbeckb@charter.net;
jerrypeggyh@charter.net; Joshua.Ripp@gmail.com; Karl Manthe; waffleage@yahoo.com;
Kristin Ott; lindakreider@sbcglobal.net; Lisa Schimelpfenig; lucasrhale86@gmail.com;
cameoz24@yahoo.com; erdfamily@charter.net; meeganm@hotmail.com; melmeck8
@hotmail.com; fosex001@umn.edu; nathanhruska@live.com; delta7375@hotmail.com;
Rromine@stohosp.com; CHATTYRENEE@YAHOO.COM; rtaylor@skaalen.com;
rrrtaylor3@aol.com; SFGH_71@msn.com; emtjim@me.com; bobclinda@msn.com;
grifiins@deerfield.k12.wi.us; scottholm@uwalumni.com; sruef454@aol.com;
sf.pulley@hosp.wisc.edu; DGAJ0212@gmail.com; firejake1033@yahoo.com;
susanlwoods@yahoo.com; trigdon30@hotmail.com; wjkeniston@hotmail.com;
wtripp@charter.net

Cc: Donna Olson; Eric Olstad

Subject: Re: Seeking input on Riverside Drive

I use Riverside to respond to calls as it cuts response time in half as opposed to going to milawaukee or
mainstreet. I see that it used frequently in that shortcut manner. I also see that it is a walkway for
pedestrians. In the sense that one way might make it safer by cutting traffic in half as far as eliminating east
bound traffic I think it would be a good idea. I think it would cut the parking down as well? That is used for
parking for the fair,syttende mai canoe race ete. I find it congested for maneavering the Ambulance when it
gets so full. If that is any help. Thank you for asking.

From: "crigdon@ci.stoughton.wi.us" crigdon@ci.stoughton.wi.us

Sent: Monday, December 10, 2012 3:39 PM
Subject: FW: Seeking input on Riverside Drive

SAEMS Members ~
Please read this email from Karl, and provide feedback if you have a comment/suggestion or
strong feeling (one way or another). The emails can be sent directly to Karl, or can be a

“respond to all”. I am also interested in receiving your input. Please cc me on your responses.

Karl’s email is: kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

Thanks,

Cathy
©

From: Karl Manthe

Sent: Monday, December 10, 2012 11:25 AM
To: Cathy Rigdon; Greg Leck; Marty Lamers
Cc: Donna Olson; Eric Olstad

Subject: Seeking input on Riverside Drive

Hello Emergency Service Leaders,





Karl Manthe

From: Steven Wiese [dgaj0212@gmail.com]

Sent: Monday, December 10, 2012 5:40 PM

To: Cathy Rigdon

Cc: <AndrewBoersma24@gmail.com>; <bschieldt@yahoo.com>; <bdbrue@charter.net>;

<bruebi@stoughton.k12.wi.us>; Cathy Rigdon; <cadargis@wisc.edu>;
<chris.halverson@m3ins.com>; <ceddy@glhec.org>; <elliotsam@charter.net>;
<erdfamily@yahoo.com>; <emtweum@gmail.com>; <medic3sto@yahoo.com>;
<heibhans@charter.net>; <gdemets@att.net>; <jlmastny@smcm.edu>; <saemsport36
@yahoo.com>; <jbbeckb@charter.net>; <jerrypeggyh@charter.net>;
<Joshua.Ripp@gmail.com>; Karl Manthe; <waffleage@yahoo.com>; Kristin Ott;
<lindakreider@sbcglobal.net>; Lisa Schimelpfenig; <lucasrhale86@gmail.com>;
<cameoz24@yahoo.com>; <erdfamily@charter.net>; <meeganm@hotmail.com>;
<melmeck8@hotmail.com>; <fosex001@umn.edu>; <nathanhruska@live.com>;
<delta7375@hotmail.com>; <Rromine@stohosp.com>;
<CHATTYRENEE@YAHOO.COM>; <rtaylor@skaalen.com>; <rrrtaylor3@aol.com>;
<SFGH_71@msn.com>; <emtjim@me.com>; <bobclinda@msn.com>;
<griffins@deerfield.k12.wi.us>; <scottholm@uwalumni.com>; <sruef454@aol.com>;
<sf.pulley@hosp.wisc.edu>; <firejake1033@yahoo.com>; <susanlwoods@yahoo.com>;
<trigdon30@hotmail.com>; <wjkeniston@hotmail.com>; <wtripp@charter.net>; Donna
Olson; Eric Olstad

Subject: Re: Seeking input on Riverside Drive

Dearest Karl,

Please, PLEASE if at all, make the one way Eastbound!! | use Riverside all the time, but mostly when
RESPONDING to EMS calls. | will also attend the meeting, but wanted to let you know that | would prefer
to keep it the way it is, but would accept it going EASTBOUND. Westbound would delay my response time
to the station.

Thank you and see you on the 15th,

Steve Wiese
628 Berry St.

Sent from Steve-o's iPhone

On Dec 10, 2012, at 3:39 PM, <crigdon@ci.stoughton.wi.us> wrote:

<image001.gif>
SAEMS Members ~

Please read this email from Karl, and provide feedback if you have a
comment/suggestion or strong feeling (one way or another). The emails can be
sent directly to Karl, or can be a “respond to all”. I am also interested in
recetving your input. Please cc me on your responses.

Karl’s email is: kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

Thanks,
Cathy





Karl Manthe

From: Cathy Rigdon

Sent: Monday, December 10, 2012 5:46 PM

To: Steven Wiese

Cc: <AndrewBoersma24@gmail.com>; <bschieldt@yahoo.com>; <bdbrue@charter.net>;

<bruebi@stoughton.k12.wi.us>; <cadargis@wisc.edu>; <chris.halverson@ma3ins.com>;
<ceddy@glhec.org>; <elliotsam@charter.net>; <erdfamily@yahoo.com>;
<emtweum@gmail.com>; <medic3sto@yahoo.com>; <heibhans@charter.net>;
<gdemets@att.net>; <jimastny@smcm.edu>; <saemsport36@yahoo.com>; <jbbeck5
@charter.net>; <jerrypeggyh@charter.net>; <Joshua.Ripp@gmail.com>; Karl Manthe;
<waffleage@yahoo.com>; Kristin Ott; <lindakreider@sbcglobal.net>; Lisa Schimelpfenig;
<lucasrhale86@gmail.com>; <cameoz24@yahoo.com>; <erdfamily@charter.net>;
<meeganm@hotmail.com>; <melmeck8@hotmail.com>; <fosex001@umn.edu>;
<nathanhruska@live.com>; <delta7375@hotmail.com>; <Rromine@stohosp.com>;
<CHATTYRENEE@YAHOO.COM>; <rtaylor@skaalen.com>; <rrrtaylor3@aol.com>;
<SFGH_71@msn.com>; <emtjim@me.com>; <bobclinda@msn.com>;
<griffins@deerfield.k12.wi.us>; <scottholm@uwalumni.com>; <sruef454@aol.com>;
<sf.pulley@hosp.wisc.edu>; <firejake1033@yahoo.com>; <susanlwoods@yahoo.com>;
<trigdon30@hotmail.com>; <wjkeniston@hotmail.com>; <wtripp@charter.net>; Donna
Olson; Eric Olstad

Subject: RE: Seeking input on Riverside Drive

That is an interesting concept (to have the “one way” eastbound, for personnel responding to the garage).
Thanks for the input so far. This feedback may be helpful to officials when formulating a decision.

Cathy
©

From: Steven Wiese [mailto:dgaj0212@gmail.com]

Sent: Monday, December 10, 2012 5:40 PM

To: Cathy Rigdon

Cc: <AndrewBoersma24@gmail.com>; <bschieldt@yahoo.com>; <bdbrue@charter.net>;
<bruebi@stoughton.k12.wi.us>; Cathy Rigdon; <cadargis@wisc.edu>; <chris.halverson@m3ins.com>;
<ceddy@glhec.org>; <elliotsam@charter.net>; <erdfamily@yahoo.com>; <emtweum@gmail.com>;
<medic3sto@yahoo.com>; <heibhans@charter.net>; <gdemets@att.net>; <jlmastny@smcm.edu>;
<saemsport36@yahoo.com>; <jbbeck5@charter.net>; <jerrypeggyh@charter.net>; <Joshua.Ripp@gmail.com>;
Karl Manthe; <waffleage@yahoo.com>; Kristin Ott; <lindakreider@sbcglobal.net>; Lisa Schimelpfenig;
<lucasrhale86@gmail.com>; <cameoz24@yahoo.com>; <erdfamily@charter.net>; <meeganm@hotmail.com>;
<melmeck8@hotmail.com>; <fosex001@umn.edu>; <nathanhruska@live.com>; <delta7375@hotmail.com>;
<Rromine@stohosp.com>; <CHATTYRENEE@YAHOO.COM>; <rtaylor@skaalen.com>; <rrrtaylor3@aol.com>;
<SFGH 71@msn.com>; <emtjim@me.com>; <bobclinda@msn.com>; <griffins@deerfield.k12.wi.us>;
<scottholm@uwalumni.com>; <sruef454@aol.com>; <sf.pulley@hosp.wisc.edu>; <firejake1033@yahoo.com>;
<susanlwoods@yahoo.com>; <trigdon30@hotmail.com>; <wijkeniston@hotmail.com>; <wtripp@charter.net>;
Donna Olson; Eric Olstad

Subject: Re: Seeking input on Riverside Drive

Dearest Karl,

Please, PLEASE if at all, make the one way Eastbound!! | use Riverside all the time, but mostly when
RESPONDING to EMS calls. | will also attend the meeting, but wanted to let you know that | would prefer
to keep it the way it is, but would accept it going EASTBOUND. Westbound would delay my response time
to the station.

Thank you and see you on the 15th,

Steve Wiese





Karl Manthe

From: Dave [vernig1@charter.net]

Sent: Tuesday, December 11, 2012 9:09 AM
To: Karl Manthe

Subject: Riverside Drive

Good morning Karl,
I'am curious why the public works commission is considering this change of the Riverside Drive a one way street?

Dave Vernig





Karl Manthe

From: Lisa Schimelpfenig

Sent: Tuesday, December 11, 2012 7:17 AM
To: Karl Manthe

Subject: RE: Seeking input on Riverside Drive
Karl,

Why is this road being considered for a partial one way street?
Lisa

From: Cathy Rigdon

Sent: Monday, December 10, 2012 3:39 PM
To: Andrew Boersma (AndrewBoersma24@gmail.com); Bette Schieldt (bschieldt@yahoo.com); Bill Brue
(bdbrue@charter.net); Bill Brue (bruebi@stoughton.k12.wi.us); Cathy Rigdon; Chris Dargis (cadargis@wisc.edu);
Chris Halverson (chris.halverson@m3ins.com); Christopher Eddy (ceddy@glhec.org); Dave Vernig
(elliotsam@charter.net); David Erdman (erdfamily@yahoo.com); Derek Weum (emtweum@gmail.com); Ed Bailey
(medic3sto@yahoo.com); Garry Hanson (heibhans@charter.net); Gregory DeMets (gdemets@att.net); Jacqueline
Mastny (jlmastny@smcm.edu); Jennifer Allred [saemsport36@yahoo.com]; Jeremy Beck; Jerry Hendrickson
(jerrypeggyh@charter.net); Joshua Ripp (Joshua.Ripp@amail.com); Karl Manthe; Kate Collins
(waffleage@yahoo.com); Kristin Ott; Linda Kreider (lindakreider@sbcglobal.net); Lisa Schimelpfenig; Lucas Hale; Luke
Johnson (cameoz24@yahoo.com); Mary Erdman (erdfamily@charter.net); Meegan Rowe (meeganm@hotmail.com);
Melanie Meckley (melmeck8@hotmail.com); Michael Fose (fosex001@umn.edu); Nathan Hruska
(nathanhruska@live.com); Patrick Shields (delta7375@hotmail.com); Peggy Hendrickson (jerrypeggyh@charter.net);
Rebecka Romine; Renee Noltemeyer; CHATTYRENEE@YAHOO.COM; Renee Taylor; Renee Taylor
(rrrtaylor3@aol.com); Richard Smithback (SFGH 71@msn.com); Robert Baldauf (emtjim@me.com); Robert
Christofferson (bobclinda@msn.com); Scott Griffin (griffins@deerfield.k12.wi.us); Scott Holm
(scottholm@uwalumni.com); Scott Ruef (sruef454@aol.com); Steve Pulley (sf.pulley@hosp.wisc.edu); Steve Wiese
(DGAJ0212@gmail.com); Steve Wiese (firejake1033@yahoo.com); Sue Sveum (susanlwoods@yahoo.com); Terry
Rigdon (trigdon30@hotmail.com); Wanda Keniston (wijkeniston@hotmail.com); Warren Tripp (wtripp@charter.net)
Cc: Donna Olson; Eric Olstad

Subject: FW: Seeking input on Riverside Drive

SAEMS Members ~
Please read this email from Karl, and provide feedback if you have a comment/suggestion or
strong feeling (one way or another). The emails can be sent directly to Karl, or can be a

‘respond to all”. I am also interested in receiving your input. Please cc me on your responses.

Karl’s email is: kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.is

Thanks,
Cathy
©

From: Karl Manthe

Sent: Monday, December 10, 2012 11:25 AM
To: Cathy Rigdon; Greg Leck; Marty Lamers
Cc: Donna Olson; Eric Olstad

Subject: Seeking input on Riverside Drive





Karl Manthe

From: BETH BAUER [bauerfam4@sbcglobal.net]
Sent: Monday, January 07, 2013 6:35 AM

To: Karl Manthe

Subject: Riverside Drive One Way

Hi Karl,

First we want to thank you for sending out a notice to the neighbors of Riverside
Drive about the proposed change to making it one-way, prior to that happening.
After reading the notice the first question we had was, why make the change? We
would like to know the why before we make comment. We use that road daily going
both ways on it at least once a day, sometimes 2 or 3 times a day. So our first
response was no. However, the question of why kept coming back. I'm guessing
there are many others that are having the same question.

If you could please answer the why of the proposal we could then make a decision if
we want to come and oppose the change or go along with the change because it
makes sense.

Thanks
Beth & Jim Bauer





Karl Manthe

From: BETH BAUER [bauerfam4@sbcglobal.net]
Sent: Monday, January 07, 2013 7:38 AM

To: Karl Manthe

Subject: Re: Riverside Drive One Way

Thanks Karl.

Beth

From: "kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us" <kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us>
To: bauerfam4@sbcglobal.net

Sent: Mon, January 7, 2013 7:24:46 AM

Subject: RE: Riverside Drive One Way

Beth & Jim,

Thanks for the email. The River & Trails Task Force Committee is the group that brought the
recommendation to the Public Works Committee. The River & Trails Task Force thought that the partial
one way street would provide a safer route for pedestrians who use Riverside Drive.

The Public Works Committee is going to listen to comments at the Public Works Meeting on Tuesday
January 15 (and those received by email/phone calls) and not make a decision until the February meeting
where they will discuss all the information received. The Public Works Committee will then make a
recommendation to Council to either support or not support a partial one way street.

Hope this helps

Thanks

Karl

From: BETH BAUER [mailto:bauerfam4@sbcglobal.net]
Sent: Monday, January 07, 2013 6:35 AM

To: Karl Manthe

Subject: Riverside Drive One Way

Hi Karl,

First we want to thank you for sending out a notice to the neighbors of Riverside
Drive about the proposed change to making it one-way, prior to that happening.
After reading the notice the first question we had was, why make the change? We
would like to know the why before we make comment. We use that road daily going
both ways on it at least once a day, sometimes 2 or 3 times a day. So our first
response was no. However, the question of why kept coming back. I'm guessing
there are many others that are having the same question.

If you could please answer the why of the proposal we could then make a decision if
we want to come and oppose the change or go along with the change because it
makes sense.

Thanks
Beth & Jim Bauer






Public Works Committee
Tuesday, December 18, 2012 at 6:00 PM
Hall of Fame Room, 381 E Main St

Members Present: Alderpersons; Eric Olstad, Michael Engelberger, Tom Majewski, and Street
Superintendent Karl Manthe

Absent/ Excused: Mayor Donna Olson, Alderperson Sonny Swangstu

Guests: Alderperson David Kneebone

Call to Order: Olstad called the Public Works meeting to order at 6:04 PM.

1) Communications: Manthe reported that crew was gearing up _fvor;;;major snow storm that is forecasted to
dump 12 inches of snow. :

2) Activity Reports: (Manthe reported)

e Leaf collection was completed as scheduled and rt was a very good year for collection as residents had
their leaves raked out on time and the weather cooperated nicely.

e Crews were out patching potholes with cold patch'whlle the spray patcher has some minor repair work
completed. , e

e Street crews along with building malntenance employee

m’ Planning Department installed new and
retrofit some energy efficient light flxtures '

e Crews were out cutting down parkrow trees and'removed stumps that were identified to be removed by
forester. Some tree tnmmmg was done from resident treelnqurrles

e Crews cutting down tree sapllngs that have started,growmg m greenways throughout city.

e Hauled brine mixture in from Dane County nghway Garage in Madison. Have 2 different mixtures for
this season, a stralght 80/20 salt brme and an 80/10/10 salt brine with chloride and geo melt for colder
temps o e i

e Fleet Mamtenance Manager is keeplng busy W|th monthly equipment preventive maintenance and
performing reparrs for all city. departments

e Fleet Manager Street Foreman and | met with Jeff Hazekamp from Angus Young to provide
information for Spaoe Need Study

e Parks Department has aSS|sted wnth sidewalk snow removal and did some brush clearing along the
river and trails. b

e Other routine tasks Completed during the last month include; dumping trash barrels downtown, cleaning
fleet and garage, sign and traffic signal repairs, clean stormwater inlets, repair downtown street lights,
and traffic signals.

Old Business:

3) 2011 E Main Street Construction Project Update: Manthe reported on the results from the straight
edge test that was done on November 14" and that all areas tested failed. The project engineer will be
sending a letter to the general contractor RT Fox with the results of the testing and requesting a plan for
correction by January 15, 2013 with work to be completed between May 20 and June 28, 2013. In addition






4)

to notifying the contractor, City Attorney Matt Dregne is sending a copy of the letter to the Western Surety
Company who issued the performance and payment bonds to the contractor.

Update On Public Informational Meeting for January 15, 2013 — Partial One Way Street Riverside
Drive: Manthe updated committee with copy of ad that will be placed in local newspaper and letter that will
be sent to residents that live close to Riverside Drive. The meeting will be held in the Fire Station Training
Room. The committee will listen to all communications presented at meeting on proposed partial one way
street and will discuss the issue at the February 19, 2013 meeting and make a recommendation to Council
at that meeting.

New Business:

5)

6)

Approve November 20, 2012 Meeting Minutes: Motlon by/Engelberger seconded by Majewski to
approve minutes. Motion passed 3-0. , g

Future Agenda Items: 2011 E Main St Constructron Prorect Update Rlver3|de Drive Partial One Way,
Stormwater Utility Credit Update, Discussion on Land for Trail on Arnett Property

Moved by Engelberger, seconded by Majewskl to adjourn meetmg at 6: 41 pm Motion carried 3-0.
Respectfully submitted by Karl Manthe Street Superrntendent 12/19/12
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L i . KARL D. MANTHE

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589 - .
o Street Superintendent

(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

(608) 877-8387 Fax

www.cityofstoughton.com

Date: January 7, 2013

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent
Subject: Trail Maintenance Arnett Property

If the City of Stoughton is successful with obtaining land for a trail on the Settlers Point Development
(Arnett Property) thru a State Grant, the maintenance costs to maintain the trail is estimated to be
between $500 and $3,500 dollars yearly depending on what type surface is used.

If the surface is paved, | don’t expect much maintenance to the pavement surface during the first 7 to 10
years, but would estimate up to 50 hours for labor/equipment costs yearly for trimming back
vegetation, sweeping pavement, and debris cleanup. The cost to do this is estimated to be $500 to
$1,000 dollars yearly. In future years there would be crack sealing and pavement treatment to the
surface to maintain the longevity of the pavement. | have not included any time for winter maintenance
if the trail was decided to be open during the winter.

If the surface is soft gravel mix, the first couple years we would not see a lot of maintenance to the trail
surface, but as the trail is used more heavily and ruts occur, and vegetation grows, the parks
maintenance crews is estimated to spend at least 100 hours for labor/equipment costs for
scraping/grading/shaping, trimming vegetation, and debris cleanup (estimated at $1,500 - $2,500
dollars) and another $1,000 dollars on trail mix materials and weed herbicides yearly to maintain the
trail.

There are a lot of variables that could affect the true costs to maintain this trail. The trail is estimated to
be 1 mile in length and 10 foot wide to meet ADA compliance.

I would also recommend that a motion be made to the Parks and Recreation Committee to review the
policy/ordinance on new trail installation in developments and require new trails to be paved. Asyou
can see, there is less maintenance and costs involved with paved trails.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper
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Karl Manthe

From: Eric Olstad [eolstad@charter.net]
Sent: Wednesday, January 09, 2013 3:50 PM
To: Karl Manthe

Subject: Next Agenda

Karl,

See below, don’t recall if we have this on the agenda or if you think this is the correct time to do s0?

4. Parkland Opportunities

The committee reviewed the option to accept a gifted portion of riverfront land on the Arnett
property north of the Dane County garage. This land would be used for a future trail system
overlooking the river and winding through the proposed development. For the transaction to go
through the City needs to update its’ ordinances concerning hunting and trapping on City land.
Lynch and Greg Leck will be working on this.

Motion by Jensen, seconded by Lawrence to recommend to Public Works and Public Safety to
review the maintenance and ordinance changes, then recommend to Council for acceptance of
the Amett Property for a natural area and future trail system. Motion passed 4-0.

Thanks,

Eric Olgtad

Director of Marketing | East Central/Select Sires

P.O. Box 191 I N11463 Hwy 26 South | Waupun, WI 53963
Office: 800.288.7473 | Cell: 608.219.0942 | Fax: 920.324.5580

eolstad@charter.net | www.eastcentralselectsires.com






